
Env Mins 21.11.2022 

  Page 1 of 2 

 
 

 

Minutes of the meeting of the Attleborough Town Council 
Environment Committee 

Held on Monday 21st November 2022 at 7.00 pm 
Held at the Town Hall, Queens Square. 

Present: 
Cllr S Mackinnon - presiding 

Cllr P Leslie, Cllr A Westby, Cllr J Ellis, Cllr D Lane, Cllr R Bond 
                   Cllr T Taylor, Cllr P Wenham, Cllr A Smith  

In attendance – Michelle Barron – Town Clerk 
 

071.22 Chairman Welcome 
Cllr Mackinnon welcomes everyone and opens the meeting 
 
072.22) Apologies for absence –     
Cllr Busk 
 
073.22) Declarations of Interest 
a) To receive and consider declarations of interest in items below – None received 
b) To receive and consider dispensations in respect of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – 
None received 
 
074.22) Public Participation –  

• A resident who is currently a volunteer at a local tree nursery is keen to create a similar 
space within Attleborough potentially at the Brush factory site or Rectory Gardens. 
She has been in touch directly with the Lighthouse Charity. The jubilee Woodland was 
also discussed. The resident was asked to contact the Clerk but in principle the Council 
would fully support this kind of development.  
 

075.22) Minutes of the Environment Committee 17th October 2022  
On the motion of Cllr Wenham, seconded by Cllr Westby, it was  
RESOLVED to approve the minutes of the meeting on 17th October 2022. 
ACTION: CLERK 
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076.22) Matters Arising –  
It was agreed that Cllr Leslie, Cllr MacKinnon and Cllr Lane would look at siting for the Welcome 
signs. 
ACTION: PL, SM, DL 
 
077.22) Town Welcome to Attleborough Signs –  
On the motion of Cllr Taylor, seconded by Cllr MacKinnon, it was RESOLVED to make a request 
to Breckland for a dog bin on the stretch of the A11 footpath discussed.   
ACTION: CLERK 
 

078.22) Update on closed cemetery  
The Clerk gave an update. It was agreed that a solution should include names of all headstones 
as there is no way of knowing how long the remaining ones may last.  
ACTION: TOWN CLERK  
 
079.22) Railings and Bus Shelters update 
On the motion of Cllr Dale seconded by Cllr Leslie it was RESOLVED to request a bin on 
Maurice Gaymer Road by the letter box. 
The bin on Connaught road is badly rusted and in need of replacement.  
ACTION: CLERK 
 
080.22) Items for next Agenda 

• Similar pathway to resolve deep mud at Gaymers, to what we installed at London Road.  

• Pathway behind Lidl, has been identified as Breckland land.  
ACTION: CLERK  
 
081.22 Date and time of next meeting – Monday 19th December 2022 
 
 
 
 
 

  Meeting closed 


